
   

Senator XX, 

 

On behalf of the Nebraska Association of Public School Foundations, I write to urge you to oppose LB 

364.   

 

The Nebraska Association of Public School Foundations represents a group of professional fundraisers 

who support public education through philanthropy. We connect donors to education with public 

awareness and advocacy, resulting in deep public-private partnerships that benefit students. Our 

profession gives us insight into the realities of education philanthropy. LB 364 will provide a disparate 

impact for those who choose to donate to public school foundations, versus those who would utiliz e the 

tax credit mechanism found in LB 364.   

 

Incentivizing private school philanthropy before meeting public school needs is bad public policy.  Tax 

policy in LB 364 substantially favors private school donors over public school donors. The tax credit 

afforded private school donors in LB 364 is markedly different than the tax deduction our public  school 

donors realize. It is unfair. At a time when public schools need our foundation support most, LB  364 

handicaps our work and establishes unfair advantage for private school fundraisers.  

  

Public schools are weathering extraordinary challenges that impact their ability to meet the needs of 

students. Public school foundations step up where need exists. When state aid leaves the public  school 

funding formula short, we bridge gaps. When the State does not participate in the cost of education, we 

bridge gaps. Our organizations have stepped up to support  Nebraska's constitutional obligation to provide 

free instruction in the public schools of this great State. Last year  our 32-member organization served 

212,599 students by raising over $64 million. 

   

Keep the playing field level for all school foundations by voting NO on LB364. For clarity about what we do 

and how LB 364 relates to our work, contact me or your local public school foundation representative.  

 

Respectfully,  

 

 

 

 

 

Sara Alig-Martin 

President, Nebraska Association of Public School Foundations  

Executive Director, School District 145 Foundation for Education  
 
P: 402-525-5568 

E: executivedirector@dist145ffe.org  

W: https://napsf.org/  

mailto:executivedirector@dist145ffe.org
https://napsf.org/


   

 
Anselmo-Merna Public Schools Foundation 

Kristy Bartak 

PO Box 222 

Merna, NE 68856 

E: amhsfoundation@gmail.com    

 

Ashland-Greenwood Public Schools Foundation 

 President Pat Timblin 

 1842 Furnas St 

 Ashland, NE 68003 

 P:402-789-7475 

 E: ptimblin72@gmail.com  

 

Aurora Public Schools Foundation 

 Executive Director Tina Oswald 

 PO Box 91  

 Aurora, NE 68818   

 P: 402-631-9212 

 E: toswald@aps4rfoundation.org  

  

Beatrice Educational Foundation 

 Executive Director Doris Martin 

 320 N 5 th St 

 Beatrice, NE 68310 

 P: 402-223-1593 

 E: dmartin@beatricefoundation.com  

  

Bellevue Public Schools Foundation 

 Executive Director Jon Costello 

 2820 Arboretum Dr #603 

 Bellevue, NE 68005 

 P:402-293-4030 

 E: bpsfoundation@bpsne.net 

 

Bennington Public Schools Foundation 

 Executive Director Regina Meredith 

 11620 N 156 th St, PO Box 309 

 Bennington, NE 68007 

 P: 402-490-5269 

 E: rmeradih@bennps.org  

Cardinal Educational Foundation (South Sioux 

City Public Schools) 

 Executive Director Lance Swanson 

 210 W 39 th St, PO Box 158 

 South Sioux City, NE  68776 

 P: 402-494-2425 

 E: lance.swanson@ssccards.org 

 

Central High School Foundation (Omaha) 

 Executive Director Michele Roberts 

 1111 N 13 th St 

 Omaha, NE 68102 

 P: 402-556-1996 

 E: michele@chsfomaha.org  

 

Columbus Public Schools Foundation, Inc. 

 Executive Director Nicole Anderson 

 2508 27 th St, PO Box 947 

 Columbus, NE 68601 

 P: 402-563-7000 ext 12847 

 E: andersonn@discoverers.org  

 

Cozad Public Schools Foundation 

 Secretary Brenna Richie 

 1910 Meridian Ave 

 Cozad, NE 69130 

 E: brenna.richie@cozadschool.net  

 

Creek Valley School Educational Foundation 

 Pat Ningen 

 PO Box 608 

 Chappell, NE 69129 

 E: Patrick.ningen@cvsstorm.com  

 

DC West Schools Foundation 

 President Susan McKie 

 PO Box 164 

 Valley, NE 68064 

 P: 402-779-3306 

 E: dcwestschoolsfoundation@gmail.com 
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Elkhorn Public Schools Foundation 

 Executive Director Stacey Falk 

 20272 Veterans Dr 

 Elkhorn, NE 68022 

 P:402-289-1727 

 E: sfalk@elkhornfoundation.org  

 

Foundation for Lincoln Public Schools 

 President Wendy Van DeLaCastro 

 5905 O St 

 Lincoln, NE 68510 

 P: 402-540-6906 

 E: wendy.van@lps.org 

 

Gering Public Schools Foundation 

 Executive Director Jennifer Sibal 

1519 10th St 

Gering, NE 69341 

P: 308-633-4343 

 E: jsibal@geringschools.net  

 

Grand Island Public Schools Foundation 

 Executive Director Traci Skalberg 

 PO Box 4904 

 Grand Island, NE 68802 

 P: 308-385-5900 

 E: tskalber@gips.org  

 

Hastings Public Schools Foundation 

 Jessica McAndrew 

 1924 W A St 

 Hastings, NE 68901 

 E: jessica.mcandrew@hpstigers.org  

 

 

 

 

 

Kearney Public Schools Foundation 

 Executive Director Lisa Reese-Parish 

 320 West 24 th St 

 Kearne, NE 68845 

 P: 308-293-5191 

 E: lrparish@kpsfoundation.gives 

 

Millard Public Schools Foundation 

 Executive Director Carlos Castillo 

 5225 S 159 th Ave 

 Omaha, NE 68135 

 E: ccastillo@mpsfoundation.org  

 

Minden Schools Foundation 

 James Widdifield 

 543 West 5 th St  

 Minden, NE 68959 

 P: 308-832-2440 

 E: james.widdifield@mindenwhippets.org 

 

Norfolk Public Schools Foundation 

 Executive Director Sarah Dittmer 

 512 Philip Ave, PO Box 139 

 Norfolk, NE 68701 

 P: 402-644-2500 ext 1174 

 E: sarahdittmer@npsne.org 

 

North Platte Public Schools Foundation 

 Executive Director Terri Burchell 

 301 W F St, PO Box 1557 

 North Platte, NE 69101 

 P: 308-696-3325 

 E: tburchell@nppsd.org  
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Northwest Education Foundation (Grand Island) 

 Executive Director Gian Baxter-Collins 

 2710 N North Road 

 Grand Island, NE 68803 

 E: gian.baxter-collins@ginorthwest.org  

 

Ogallala Public Schools Foundation 

 Deborah Jasnoch 

 PO Box 34 

 Ogallala, NE 69153 

 E: drjasnoch@gmail.com  

 

Omaha Public Schools Foundation 

Executive Director Toba Cohen-Dunning 

3861 Farnam St 

Omaha, NE 68131 

P: 402-502-3032 

E: toba.cohendunning@ops.org  

 

Papillion La Vista Schools Foundation 

 Executive Director Lee Denker 

 242 W Grant St 

 Papillion, NE 68046 

 P: 402-829-1340 

 E: lee.denker@plcsfoundation.org  

 

Pioneer Fund Foundation 

 President Mike Conrad 

 PO Box 430 

 Ft Calhoun, NE 68023 

 P: 402-468-5591 

 E: mike-conrad@mudnebr.com  

 

Ralston Community Schools Foundation 

 Executive Director Katy Core 

 8545 Park Dr 

 Ralston, NE 68127 

E: kcore@ralstonschools.org   

School District 145 Foundation for Education 

(Waverly / Eagle) 

 Executive Director Sara Alig-Martin 

 14511 Heywood St, PO Box 119 

 Waverly, NE 68462 

 P: 402-525-5568 

 E: executivedirector@dist145ffe.org  

 

Scottsbluff Schools Foundation 

 Beth Rohrer 

 1722 First Ave 

 Scottsbluff, NE 69361 

 E: brohrer@sbps.net  

 

Wayne Community Schools Foundation 

 Executive Director Brandon Foote 

 611 W 7 th St 

 Wayne, NE 68787 

 E: brfoote1@waynebluedevils.org  

 

Westside Foundation (Omaha) 

 Executive Director Laura Iliff 

 909 S 76 th St 

 Omaha, NE 68114 

 E: iliff.laura@westside66.net  
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